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What glorious weather we have had this week. It has been wonderful to 

see so many children with sun hats. Unfortunately, we do not allow    

sunglasses in school unless they are prescription sunglasses. A peaked or 

rimmed hat provides much better protection for your child’s eyes, and is 

much safer.  

Thank you to Miss Harper, Mr Conor, Miss Romaisa and Mrs Atwal for 

taking some of the year 5 children camping this year. Even though the sun 

was shining the evenings were chilly. The children had a fantastic          

experience and the majority have told me they would have liked to have 

stayed longer. They also wanted to know why we didn’t do the swimming 

activities!  

This is a very short term and we have a lot to fit in. Please check the     

important dates on the newsletter but also check the app and website 

calendars. We have Year 6 SATs week, Mental health week, AR and AM 

tests, Year 4 multiplication, year 6 enterprise week, Year 6 PGL and       

activities week, year 1 phonic screening, Sports week, Film week, Year 2 

& 6 swimming, Poetry slam competition, Create day in partnership with 

the Royal Ballet School, music concerts, including Rock steady, Bastille 

day and transition days.  

Next Thursday is Victory in Europe 80th Anniversary. Some of you have 

signed up for the afternoon tea with your child/children. It will be at 2pm 

on the NORTH SITE. In the dining hall. Please come to the main office. 

The children from the south will already be there waiting for you. The   

children can come in party clothes, red, white & blue or dressed in 1965 

clothes! That is for all children not just those attending the tea party. 

There will be a special VE day lunch for all children on Thursday. It makes 

me want to start singing ‘we’ll meet again, don’t know where, don’t know 

when.” 

Sometimes my role is quite challenging, but I would like to say thank you 

to the children in school and the parents who come along and support all 

of the events. You make it all worthwhile.  

I hope you have a fantastic Bank Holiday weekend .  

 

Katie Jennings 

Headteacher 

The annual Spelling Bee 

is back! 

The children should 

have brought home the 

words to learn for the 

heats. They are also on 

the app and website.  

Please ensure that your 

child is practising  

 

PARENT COUNCIL  

MEETING 

Unfortunately, we had 

apologies from a few but 

only 1 parent turned 

up—Thank you Candice! 

The next meeting is the 

3rd June. We will carry 

forward the wellbeing 

school and R&R update 

but also, have a learning 

walk of the North site ( we 

will do South in the Au-

tumn meeting) 

May ARTICLE 6 



May ARTICLE  6 Life, Survival & Development 

5th BANK HOLIDAY—No SCHOOL 

6th      Spelling Bee Semi finals  

8th VE Day celebrations—please book in 

advance. You will be turned away if you turn 

up on the day without booking  

9th  Spelling Bee Final 9.30pm finalists 

 families welcome  

12th  YEAR 6 SATS week 

 Mental Health week 

 Governors meeting  

14th  Kinglet & Kittiwake @ Chingford Assembly Hall 

19th  Cuckoo & Chiff Chaff stay and play 

20th Chaffinch &  Crow stay and play 

21st  Reception & Year 4 @ Soho Theatre Walthamstow 

22nd  PGL parent meeting 

23rd  Safari Pete in Reception—come dressed as a wild animal! 

 Goldfinch class assembly 

26th—30th Half Term—NO Holiday club 

JUNE– Article 24– Health, water, food, environment 

2nd—6th Year 6 Enterprise week 

3rd  Parent council learning walk 

5th—11th Book Fair North 

9th—13th Year 1 phonics screening 

10th Year 4 Multiplication test 

11th  Sports Day @Douglas Eyre all day 

12th Curriculum Governors 

16th—20th National Sports week 

16th—27th Year 6 swimming 

SPECIAL DATES  

2 

 
 

Thank you to             

Woodpecker and Swan 

for their class           

assemblies this          

morning. Woodpecker 

stepped back in time to 

teach us all about     

Ancient Egypt.  

Swan was very musical 

and celebrated the 

coming of Spring , with 

a sprinkling of Vikings! 

Thank you to parents for 

coming along to         

support.  

 



South site book fair is running up until Wednesday next week. We get commission on any of the 

books that you buy. The classes have a number of slots to be able to go view the books and check 

out the prices.  

Finding Bear is a book that I read recently and I would 100% recommend it to our fluent readers.  









We have vacancies in all clubs, except Friday gymnastics. Please look on the app or speak to 

the office about securing a place on a club. These will run now until the end of the summer 

term . The last week for clubs is the week beginning the 14th July. There is  a cost to all clubs 

now .  





Well done to the year 5 children in Barn 

Owl who have had some of their work 

published! 

Safe wheels workshops in Reception!  

"We need to wear a helmet and knee pads if we want to 

keep safe when riding a bicycle. We don't want to hurt our-

selves" - Elsie  

"I can peddle my bike, but then I sometimes fall down be-

cause I am not balancing. I need to peddle faster so I can 

stay balanced and not fall down" - Dottie 

Some Science          

lessons in year 3 . 



 


